
 

 

The Nottinghamshire County Council (Kirk Hill, Kneeton Road, Main 
Street and Trent Lane, East Bridgford) (Prohibition of Waiting) 

Traffic Regulation Order 2020 (8287) 

Statement of Reasons 

 

Via East Midlands Ltd is working on behalf of Nottinghamshire County Council to 
deliver Highway Services. Nottinghamshire County Council have received 
complaints regarding parking around the above junction. Vehicles that park here are 
blocking the junction and causing difficulties especially for buses and larger vehicles.  
 
To help alleviate the problem it is proposed to introduce No Waiting At Any Time 
(Double Yellow Lines) parking restrictions around the junction. It is also proposed to 
introduce 2 new Bus Stop Clearways (no stopping at any time) at the bus stops 
RU0051 and RU0693 on Main Street. 
 
The proposals are shown on the attached drawing H/SLW/3234/01 


